CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES
for meeting held on Thursday 17th January 2019 
in Longburton Village Hall 
at 7.00 p.m.
Present: Cllr Williams, Cllr Lonsdale, Cllr Baldock, Cllr Coombes, Cllr Jesty, Cllr Henderson, Cllr Willoughby, Cllr Loose, DCllr Lawrence, CCllr Penfold, Jenny Hunisett, 1 member of the public from Kings Close. Clerk.  DCllr Lawrence.

and the Clerk

2. Apologies for absence  - None
3. Declarations of INTEREST - None
4. To approve and sign the Minutes

4.1 It was resolved "THAT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 15th November 2018 WERE APPROVED AND SIGNED BY CHAIRMAN”.  Proposed; Cllr Kell, Cllr Loose.  Unanimously agreed.
5. MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC
4.1
Jenny Hunisett explained the situation regarding sandbags for flooding now held within the Holnest parish.  A pallet full have been purchased for public use and stored at the Hunters Moon car park in Middlemarch and are available for use by all.  
4.2
Adding information to the website was discussed and anything felt useful should be sent to the Clerk to distribute and Councillors to determine suitability for uploading to the website.  Contact details – telephone and email address of Clerk to go on the website for contact by parishioners. Work to update is ongoing by Cllrs Lonsdale and Baldock.
4.3
A request for grant for church graveyard maintenance was discussed.  Payment of £200 for FY 2018/19 for the 3 parish churches was agreed.  Parishes to receive cheques from the Clerk by post via relevant Councillors. Proposed: Cllr Williams, Cllr Henderson. Agreed Unanimously.  

6. FINANCIAL MATTERS & GRANTS
6.1 Advance payment of £20,000 from DCC received.  It was agreed that all money for the Depot Site development would be held in one general CVPC account and payments distributed through this in the normal way.
6.2 Clerk’s salary for 2 months.  Total: £794.63.  Proposed: Cllr Willoughby, 2nd: Cllr Henderson.  Unanimously agreed.
6.3 Expenses for Clerk £70.66 – Proposed: Cllr Williams, 2nd: Cllr Lonsdale.  Unanimously agreed.
6.4 Review of Financial Regulations by Cllr Henderson and Cllr Lonsdale discussed a number of amendments suggested.  Further liaison with the Clerk is required, following which the draft will be circulated to Councillors for comment/amendment. Cllr Lonsdale will then bring back to the next meeting for final approval.  
6.5 Update of signatory’s process - Cllr Williams and Cllr Lonsdale are already signed up, Cllr Henderson in the process of being added.  Cllr Baldock indicated he did not wish to be a signatory.  Cllr Loose and Cllr Kell awaiting to be set up.  
6.6 Confirmation of Tax Base 2019/20, received.
6.7 S137 for this financial year is £8.12.
6.8 Grant request regarding Holnest Church – discussed at 4.3. All churches will receive the same amount.
6.9 Payment for Tony Kimber for £56.40 for report on heat source pump from Village Hall fund.  Proposed: Cllr Williams, 2nd: Cllr Kell. Unanimously agreed 
7. PLANNING MATTERS 
6.1
Planning Consultation WD/D/18/002806 DUBBINS FARM, HOLNEST, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PU
6.2
Planning Consultation WD/D/18/002805 DUBBINS FARM, ACCESS TO DUBBINS FARM, HOLNEST, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PU

Cllr Jesty to initiate a site visit and inform Clerk of decision by 4th February.
6.3
Message from Head of Planning:  Town and Parish Council responses to planning application consultations

6.4
Decision Notice WD/D/18/002397 BERKELEY HOUSE, A352 STREET LANE TO A3030, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PD – Refusal of Planning Permission
6.5
Enforcement Investigation - WD/ENF/17/00248 LAND OPPOSITE ST MARY'S CHURCH ADJACENT, BOYS HILL DROVE, HOLNEST, DT9 5PU. Case closed.
7.
PARISH PLAN MONITORING – request by Cllr Baldock to deferred to next meeting.
8.
DEPOT SITE UPDATE
8.1
Depot Site Update.- Cllr Williams updated the meeting as follows:

SG have been working hard on your behalf, liaising with WDDC Planners, Aster, DCC and others for Grants – there’s a lot going on.


Now is the time to formalise our relationship with CVPC and agree what the SG is authorised to do and when it should report back:

· Make it too onerous and we’ll risk losing the goodwill of our volunteers who need to be given authority to get on with the job.

· Make it too free & easy and we run the risk of losing control and the ability to act as the backstop – or sanity check on what’s going on.

First – an update – with our timeline looking forward:

1. Planning Application for the New Community Hall will be submitted next week via our Architect and Clerk.

2. Same for the existing VH seeking full planning and a change of use to residential later next week.

3. We have a SG meeting tomorrow.

4. We will decide on a QS in 2 weeks’ time when quotations are in.

5. Outcome of both Planning Apps in early March - if there are no supplementary Qs

6. We will go out to Tender for the new VH in mid-March

7. Existing VH goes up for sale with one of 3 local Estate Agents. We are seeking their marketing strategy and prices right now. Could be sold in 3 months – mid June

8. Tender result & interviews for a decision in mid-May.

9. Back to this Council to demonstrate affordability and for approval to let the contract to build. To go ahead as soon as existing VH sale proceeds in the bank.
10. Planned start date hopefully this October with the steel frame going up and made watertight by mid Dec.


This is our best plan and what we are striving to meet – but it may be delayed.  Either way you will be kept informed about our progress.
8.2
IT WAS RESOLVED THAT THE DELEGATED POWERS OF THE NEW COMMUNITY HALL STEERING GROUP – THEIR TERMS OF REFERENCE – FOR ADDING TO CVPC STANDING ORDERS, AS CIRCULATED BY CLLR WILLIAMS, WERE APPROVED. (at attachment) Proposed Cllr Kell.  2nd: :Cllr Lonsdale.  Voted For: 8.  Against: Cllr Baldock 1 The motion was approved
8.2
Addition to the new CVPC Financial Regulations (Contracts Section) as circulated by Cllr Williams, regarding the tendering process leading to the construction contract were discussed.  It was agreed that these would not be required if we contracted out to an independent Quantity Surveying Company to manage the tender process allowing the PC to stand back from the straightforward, but time-consuming process and to make the final decision on the contractor to be selected by the PC from the best three builders taking into account the advice from the QS. Their tender process would be circulated to Councillors before the QS contract is let. Cllr Baldock said that felt that the tender process should be managed by the Clerk and include the use of closed bids opened by her at the end of the process.  IT WAS PROPOSED THAT THE TENDERING PROCESS FOR THE NEW COMMUNITY HALL WOULD BE CONTRACTED OUT TO A QUANTITY SURVEYING COMPANY WHO WILL MAKE RECOMMENDATIONS FOR THE PC TO DETERMINE THE TENDER WINNER.  Proposing: Cllr Williams, Cllr Lonsdale:  Voted For: 8. Against: Cllr Baldock, 1 The motion was approved. 
8.3
Cllr Williams, with regret, indicated that he was stepping down from the NCH Steering Group, remaining only in an advisory capacity.  The reason for this has been the considerable amount of time required on the project, particularly with emails, on a daily basis.  He will continue with the 3 grants that he has initiated.  He will continue to liaise with Aster, the Planners and others if asked by the SG.  Thanks were given to Alan Loose who has very kindly agreed to bring his experience to bear by joining the Steering Group.

Post Meeting Note: Following request by the SG for him to reconsider, Cllr Williams has agreed to resume his previous duties with all trying to minimise unnecessary cc. emails.

8.4
Cllr Baldock also indicated that he was withdrawing from the Steering Group committee, feeling he can no longer function on both the Steering Group and on the Parish Council.  
9.
DEFIBRILLATOR – Cllr Loose
9.1
Cllr Loose reported that the article in the Longburton News had received positive responses.  The plan was to site the defibrillator on the gable wall of the pub, adjacent to the church where there is an electrical supply.  The British Heart Foundation may provide a grant of £600.  In principle the Parish Council felt it was a good idea and that it was proposed that the project is moved forward after the village hall development has been resolved. In the meantime Cllr Loose will pursue the funding options.
10.
COUNCIL WEBSITE –Cllr Baldock & Cllr Lonsdale
10.1
Cllr Lonsdale and Cllr Baldock have reviewed the website and started to update the information.  Dates and contact information to be reviewed and up dated.  
11.
TELEPHONE BOX

11.1
IT WAS RESOLVED THAT REPAIRS TO THE TELEPHONE BOX IS APPROVED BASED ON QUOTATION OF K6 LARGE POLY WINDOW KIT X 1 =  £17.30 INCLUDING VAT AND DELIVERY, WITH VOLUNTEER COMPLETING REPAIR.  Proposed: Cllr Baldock.  2nd: Cllr Williams   unanimously agreed.
12.
HIGHWAYS & MAINTENANCE ISSUES
12.1
From November Minutes 13.3 - Update SID post south Overgrown hedge obstruction.  Situation ongoing. Cllr Coombes kindly agreed to cut back the offending hedges.
12.2
From November Minutes 13.4 - Update Hedge adjacent New Cross footpath obscuring view of traffic – Situation ongoing. Cllr Coombes kindly agreed to cut back the offending hedges.
13.
CORRESPONDENCE
13.1
Ordering Grit Bin Replenishment - *New Procedure* emailed
13.2
Blandford+ Neighbourhood Plan Reg 14 Consultation - Representations are now available to view!
13.3
Shaping Dorset Council programme - Town and Parish Councils newsletter
13.4
Rob Camp has revoked the existing Service Level Agreement allowing communities to deploy a Speed Indicator Device (SID) on the highway and replaced it with a Section72 Licence.  Please note that the Licence specifically identifies those deployment locations approved, and for which you will have risk assessments.  Clerk to sign and return. 
13.5
Garden Party Attendance. – if any one wishes to apply.
13.6
Standing as a local councillor for the new Dorset Council in 2019 – to be added to website.
13.7
NALC Spring Conference
13.8
Wesbite enquiry regarding history of Longburton email circulated.  Cllr Lonsdale agreed to collect the information for PC and display on the website as necessary.
13.9
DAPTC Annual Conference - Due to take place Tuesday 26th March 2019 at Kingston Maurward College near Dorchester.
14.
LATE ITEMS

14.1
Cllr Lonsdale reported that Dog Fouling in the village was at a very high level.  Discussed general concerns and the difficulty of finding an effective solution.  Cllr Lonsdale to write an article for the Longburton News.   Cllr Willoughby indicated that litter was also a huge problem. This will be reviewed at the next meeting – with any new proposals for a solution.
14.2
DCllr Lawrence reported from WDDC.  She informed the PC that the police precept was increasing by £2 per resident.  Also, that the next WDDC planning committee would be in February and March and then the one after, in May which would be as part of the Unitary Authority. She said that she would not be seeking re-election so would not be at our next PC meeting. Cllr Williams thanked her for her considerable contributions and regular support at our PC Meetings and wished her well on behalf of the CVPC.
15.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING – 21st March 2019 – Full Council meeting
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